

Minutes for Budgetary Committee Discretionary Meeting 04/06/2017 7:30pm-8:00pm

In Attendance:

Aditi Krishnamurthy (Treasurer)
Jacob Silverman
Pierre-Alexander Low
Natalia Khoudian
Ben Fiedler
Yuko Nakano (Minute Taker)

Late:

Jordan Edwards
William Zaubler
Shannon Wei
Olivia Mastrangelo
Jenine Sheperd

Requests

1. **KDSAP** requesting funding for publicity

- Rep: we're a recently formed club so we wanted a banner for the screenings and for club fairs
 - Pierre: have we funded this for any other club
 - Aditi: no
- Jacob: would this be publicity?
 - Aditi: yes
- Rep got this number (\$100) from printer people
 - Rep: we want this to be durable and last as long as possible, also pretty big
 - Aditi: do you need something that big?
 - Rep: this was after we cut the cost down, so I think this size is good
- Pierre: we definitely rejected this for other clubs
 - Aditi: and we'd still have to pay for publicity in the future
- **motion to zero 1a (5, 1, 2), approved**

2. **Study Abroad and International Students Office** requesting funding for an event

- Rep: this will be like a study abroad promotional event, like a cultural event
 - 4/20 Thurs.
- Rep: the offices will contribute \$300, \$200, not a fixed amount
- Aditi: are both offices under student affairs
 - Rep: neither, I think
- Rep: funding mainly under study abroad office
- Jordan: honorarium is for specific performers?
 - Rep: group from UMASS
 - Natalia: so they are students?
 - Pierre: we only fund groups that are professional
 - Olivia: I think if it's a graduate group it would be ok
 - Rep: I don't know if its undergrad or post grad, but who I talked to seemed to not be undergrad
 - Rep: about 4-5 performers and dancers
 - Rep: these UMASS performs would be in addition to another group that we're trying to bring in, the others are a professional group, connection to study abroad office

- Natalia: it's hard to fund without knowing specifically who we'd be paying, can you come back on Monday with more info on the performers?
 - Rep: yeah, totally
- Jacob: table all of it?
- after looking at picture of UMass, Olivia confirms its a professional group
- Pierre: I'm a bit uncomfortable with how much the offices are funding vs how much we'd fund for food
- Aditi: let's do \$200 for integral, see what the study abroad/international office says
- **motion to amend 2a to \$200 and fund 2b,c (9, 0, 0), approved**

3. **Hawaii Club** requesting funding for an event

- Rep: we're a five-college club
- Rep: what we want to do is coordinate with five colleges and get Hawaiian people together and potentially hold a luau next year, which would be our only big event
- Rep: so our intro meeting would get people together and talk about how the club will operate next year
- Pierre: in terms of programming, you think you'll have one big thing per year, so for this year it's just this meeting?
 - Rep: yes
- **motion to fund 4a,b (9, 0, 0), approved**